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MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 9th January 2017 at 6-00 pm
IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET
MINUTES

Before the meeting Paul Read of the Suffolk Traditional Orchard Group (STOG) delivered a presentation to Trustees regarding the proposed Community Orchard Project.
Paul’s proposal was that 5 trees; 3 traditional varieties of apple and 2 pears would be planted this year. Another traditional apple tree would be ready for planting next year. He also wanted to keep the existing plum trees if possible. Should these succumb to sickness as a result of being trimmed by UK Power networks, they would be replaced.

During his presentation Paul answered a number of queries from Trustees about the planting and management of the orchard:-
Planting/watering - The trees would be planted in a mulch of wet hay and watered once with around 5 litres of water in May or June. 
 

Other ongoing management of orchard – The site would need to be fenced on all sides with deer-proof fencing. Each individual sapling would be further protected from rabbits etc. by having a Tubex or Acorn netting surround, supported by a post.  

The Trustees thanked Paul for his presentation. Paul in turn thanked the Trustees for helping STOG to re-introduce traditional orchards to the area.


1. Welcome and Apologies

Present:   
Mrs Angela Abell (AA) Chairman
Mr Crispin Clay (Treasurer)
Mr Keith Maunder (KM)

Miss Nick Mayo (NM)
Dr Dennis Cox (DC)
Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA)

Mr Mark Whitby (MW) sent his apologies.
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk - JL)




Appointment of Chairman, Vice Chairman and Treasurer
The meeting was briefly chaired by the Clerk while the Chairman, Angela Abell, was re-elected for a further term. The Chairman was nominated by CC, seconded by DC. 
The Vice Chairman, GA, was also re-elected on the understanding that external commitments meant that she should not be considered as a possible future Chairman. The Vice Chairman was nominated by AA, seconded by VB.

The Treasurer, CC, was also re-elected, nominated by AA, seconded by DC.
2. Minutes of the Meeting of 14th November
The minutes were accepted as a true record without alteration and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising

Item 12: Terry Soanes would be working on the rabbits in Gallows Field the next day.                       
4. Clerk's Report
                        
The Trustees accepted Chris Spall’s quotation (£489) for the work required on the large oak at the front of 2 Town House.  They await planning permission. A.P.  JL to arrange the trimming work with Chris Spall and let Mr & Mrs Boechler know when the work would be done.
Trustees decided that the insured values for property and loss of rent should be reviewed at the July meeting.                        

A discussion was held regarding public liability issues that might arise as a result of the experimental dune creators which could be considered as trip hazards. The Trustees felt that in this case public liability responsibilities would fall to Suffolk Coastal District Council.  
                         
Trustees discussed the replacement of a missing post in the car park; they chose to wait for an oak post at a cost of around £120. There was also some work required to repair the paling fence which they agreed should be taken forward at the same time.  The Chairman was given discretion to accept a quote from Conservation Works Ltd and arrange for this work to be undertaken.
5. Financial review and report
                      

CC presented the Bookkeeper’s report and accounts. The results against budget for the year were very encouraging.  As usual NK’s budgeting was remarkably accurate. A few cost items were under budget including property repairs and renewals. Gallows Field maintenance was also cheaper than usual partly due to the ponies eating the grass. Professional fees were also below budget.  Admin costs were down. More than anticipated had been spent on relief.  
As a result of the healthy financial position a further £10k had been paid off the Affordable Loan leaving the year end balance of the loan at £20,000. 

The Chairman would be meeting the Bookkeeper on 19th January to discuss the budget; unfortunately CC would not be free to join them.
5. Financial review and report (cont.)
Trustees unanimously approved the transfer of half the administration expenses (expected to be £4,521) from the Restricted fund to the Unrestricted account.

The Chairman reported that the licence renewals for winches/huts and the allotment had been sent out.
                        
John Cary from the DRR & M had asked about the possibility of storing archive finds in the old mortuary. The Chairman had suggested he liaise with Mick Palmer re PCC/RR&M sharing the storage.
Trustees were reminded that the CCLA Conference was coming up on the 3rd May. VB had already reserved a place.
                                         
Trustees were reminded that the Trust had previously paid ‘rent’ of £100 to RR&M to cover the cost of heating the archive store. The Chairman felt this supplementary heating was no longer necessary as the most valuable archives were now stored in the Suffolk Records Office.  
      6.  Governance
The mandates for signatories were re-affirmed. For both Barclays and CCLA these remained as CC, AA, NM, and GA.
                       
For historical reasons the DTT contact details on the Charity Commission Website referred to the Chairman. All agreed that this should be amended to the Clerk’s contact details. A.P. JL to amend on line.
A recent incident regarding a bomb on Dunwich beach had highlighted that the register of keys to the beach/marsh gates needed to be updated. The police had apparently asked for a key which would be provided. The Clerk was also given a copy of the beach/marsh key in addition to the other filing cabinet keys which he already held. A.P. JL to type inventory of all keys and keyholders.
    7.  Orchard
The practical arrangements for setting up the orchard, previously detailed by Paul Read of STOG at the beginning of the meeting, were discussed by Trustees.
                        
Organising the deer protection of the orchard site was the priority for Trustees. This needed to be in place before any planting took place. A.P. AA to contact Fran Cousins and Chris Spall to see if they could install the required fencing before the 28th January.
A working party of Trustees to prepare the ground and plant was set up for 28th January meeting at 10-00 am.
    
    8.  Grants
The Trust had received many thank you letters from recipients of  Winter Grants which were read out.

There had been no further information from the Glebe Meadow Westleton group. 

The Trust had received a thank you from Middleton Primary School, explaining how the grant they had received would be used to help children in need. 

                   
    9.  Housing
                                               
Trustees discussed the need to ensure regular chimney sweeping at our properties. A.P.  JL to confirm that Clarke & Simpson check that tenants get their chimneys swept regularly.                       
Following some comments from tenants the Trustees decided to invite all to a ‘Meet the Trustees’ event. It was suggested that a Coffee and Sandwiches evening at the reading room be arranged on Monday 27th March at 7-00pm.  A.P.  JL to check room availability and write to all tenants, inviting them to the event.
                                                             
10.  Plans for 2017
Trustees decided that the DTT Open Meeting would again be held after the Dunwich Parish Annual Meeting, Friday 28th April when the metal detectorist’s findings would be displayed and refreshments provided. 
The Chairman informed the meeting that she would be away for the Annual Parish Meeting and would also miss the DTT meeting on the 8th May.
                      
11.   AOB
                        
Trustees discussed whether DTT should try to warn the public about flood alerts either by a notice by the footpath or an ‘A’ frame at the car park entrance. Trustees felt that there was enough information in the public domain, which made this unnecessary. 
                        
Philip Holmes had again very kindly donated more old photos and postcards to the Trust.
                        
The meeting closed at 8-58 pm 

Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................
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